SP 11

Blaenoriaethau ar gyfer y Pwyllgor Cydraddoldeb, Llywodraeth Leol a Chymunedau Priorities for the Equality, Local Government and Communities Committee Ymateb gan: Professor Colin Riordan (Prifysgol Caerdydd)

Response from: Professor Colin Riordan (Cardiff University)



President and Vice-Chancellor Llywydd ac Is-Ganghellor

Professor, Yr Athro
Colin Riordan BA PhD

Cardiff University

Main Building Park Place Cardiff CF10 3AT Wales UK

Tel +44(0)29 2087 4835 www.cardiff.ac.uk

John Griffiths AM
Chair, Equality, Local Government and Communities Committee
National Assembly for Wales
Cardiff Bay
CF99 1NA

26 August 2016

Dear Mr Griffiths

Prifysgol Caerdydd

Prif Adeilad Plas y Parc Caerdydd CF10 3AT Cymru y Deyrnas Unedig

Ffôn +44(0)29 2087 4835 www.caerdydd.ac.uk

Re: Priorities for the Equality, Local Government and Communities Committee in the Fifth Assembly

I am writing in response to the Equality, Local Government and Communities Committee's consultation on its priorities for the Fifth Assembly. As a leading research university with extensive expertise and capacity in a range of areas that your Committee is likely to consider, Cardiff University is well placed to support your Committee in its deliberations, and we would be delighted to do so. We would welcome details of your forward work programme which would allow us to identify potential experts who may be able to help.

I understand that your inquiry will be considering matters of the utmost importance and complexity including human rights, housing and tackling poverty. Our highly-ranked School of Social Sciences has considerable expertise in these and related areas, and is experienced in helping to assemble evidence and offer expert advice. We would welcome further details of your forward work programme in case we can identify potential research groups and individuals who may be able to contribute to your work.

I would also like to take this opportunity to invite your committee to visit the University to see the work we are doing in the field of equality, local government and communities. I hope that your Committee would find such a visit useful as you develop your work plan for the Fifth Assembly.

If you would like to visit the University or speak to any of our experts, please contact Lleu Williams, Public Affairs Manager (<u>WilliamsL59@cardiff.ac.uk</u>) and Matt Francis, Public Affairs Officer (<u>FrancisM5@cardiff.ac.uk</u>) in the first instance.

With best wishes

Professor Colin Riordan

Ch Rode

Vice-Chancellor, Cardiff University







